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Dr. John Wassom,  1939—2011 

(taken from WBKO.com Obituary) 

He was former department head of economics at Western Kentucky University and former chair 
of the Commonwealth School Business Division. He was a driven faculty member who loved 

WKU and was devoted to achieving excellence. He was chairman of the Service One Credit Union 
board of directors. He loved horticulture and gardening. He loved his wife, son, daughter-in-law, 
and especially his two grandsons and his dogs. He was a son of the late Samuel J. Wassom and 

Jane Becknell Wassom.  Expressions of sympathy may take the form of contributions to Dr. John 
C. Wassom Memorial Scholarship Fund, c/o College Heights Foundation, 1906 College Heights 
Blvd., P.O. Box 41016, Bowling Green KY 42101. Survivors include his wife of 50 years, Sharon 
Ferneau Wassom; a son, Greg Wassom and wife, Melissa Chase Wassom, of Bowling Green; 

grandsons, Jack and Ben Wassom, both of Bowling Green; sisters, Jeanne Iburg and husband, 
Herbert, of Groton, Mass., and Marilyn Mottaz and husband, Ted, of Columbia, Mo.; and several 

nieces and nephews. 

Where’s Big Red? 

Big Red (like the image to the left) is hidden 

somewhere in this newsletter.  Be the first to 

find him and you win a University College 

travel mug!  Email wendi.kelley@wku.edu 

and tell us where you found him! 

From the Dean’s Office 
1906 College Heights Blvd, Tate Page Hall Room 201, Bowling Green KY  42101 Phone (270)745-3570 Fax (270)745-4351 

 

Changes at South Campus 
As of July 1, 2011, the Commonwealth School is now known as South Campus.  

The departments are: 
Academic Support—Tim Brotherton, Head 

Liberal Arts and Sciences—Deborah Weisberger, Head 
 















Elizabethtown/Ft.Knox/Radcliff Campus cont. 
 

 
WKU provided two days of information sessions 
in August for the employees in the U.S. Army 
Maude Center for Human Resources Excel-
lence.  Approximately 4,000 civilian and mili-
tary personnel work in this complex at Ft. 
Knox, which is the headquarters for the U. S. 
Army personnel operations worldwide.   
 
Pictured are Military Programs Counselor Bea 
Cobb, Ft. Knox Office Associate Melissa Bal-

linger, and University College Dean Dennis George discussing WKU 
programs with personnel in the center.  

Pictured are Military  
Programs Counselor Bea 
Cobb, Ft. Knox Office  
Associate Melissa       
Ballinger, Leadership 
Center Coordinator Cindy 
Ehresman, University 
College Dean Dennis 
George, and Systems 
Management/Computer 
Information Systems 
Chair Jeff Butterfield. 
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6th Women & Kids Learning Together Summer Camp  

Wraps Up Another Great Week 
 
WKLT is a week-long learning experience for low-income women and their children in 
Warren and surrounding counties. The camp usually accepts around 40 participants. We 
are proud to report that this year the camp served 19 children and 21 women. We pro-
vided 14 workshops for women and 19 for the kids. Sessions were led by 26 WKU stu-
dents, faculty, and staff and 3 from the community. We also went on two field trips—
one to Camp Loucon and one to Kentucky Down Under. We provided over 200 break-
fasts and lunches, and one graduation banquet. 9 
WKU students served as camp counselors, with an 
additional 3 serving as part of the leadership team. 
Collectively we put in over 1,200 hours developing 
the Camp and seeing it through. 
Here are a couple of memorable moments, featur-
ing our student counselors. 

Campers at Kentucky Down Under 

Counselor Liz Grant at 

Kentucky Down Under. 

Gender & Women’s Studies 
 

Our new name has now been fully approved! 
 
The Board of Regents approved the new name for our program, at the July meeting. 
Why did we decide to make this change, adding “Gender”? The name change re-
flects a growing trend among women’s studies programs in the United States to 
include the categories of gender and/or sexuality in the titles of their programs. 
Over its forty years history as an interdisciplinary field of inquiry, women’s studies 
scholarship has established gender and sexuality as fundamental categories of so-
cial and cultural analysis. Increasingly, feminist scholarship embraces the study of 
how ideas about gender and sexuality shape roles, identities, and social norms in a 
broad range of geopolitical and historical contexts. Consequently, the name 
“women’s studies” is too narrow to describe the contemporary field. A changing 
theoretical landscape requires a broader naming of the field to include queer theory 
and critical theorizing on masculinity. 
At WKU, the Women’s Studies Program has incorporated the growing scholarship 
on gender and sexuality studies in its curricular offerings. Changing the program 
name to Gender & Women’s Studies conveys the important connotation that identi-
ties are not fixed and that marginal identities that do not fit neatly into majority 
categories are worthy of exploration and research. 


